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CCRA Executive Board 2017-18 
President: Rose Cappelli – WCASD, Ret. - ryc1011@hotmail.com
Vice-President:  Ro Batson - Montgomery School rotutor723@aol.com
Corresponding Secretary:  Mary Ann Mallory – OJRSD, Ret. – mamallory74@gmail.com
Recording Secretary: Glendia Kennedy – CCIU, Ret. – glendiak@aol.com
Treasurer:  Jane Schultz, DASD, Ret. - mjschultz46@hotmail.com 
Other Board Members:  
Gretchen Denlinger - DASD -gdenlinger@dasd.org
Lynne Dorfman – UMTSD, Ret. - lynnedorfman@comcast.net
Jane Dulin – KCSD, Ret. – jdul@ccil.org
Tina Facciolli – DASD, Ret. - tfacciolli1@verizon.net
Ali Givey – WCASD - akelly213@gmail.com 
Jen Greene – WCASD - Jengreene8@gmail.com  

. Cynthia Haggard – WCU – chaggard@wcupa.edu   
Carolyn Kelly – WCASD, Ret. - carolynkelly928@gmail.com 
Jean Kerrigan – VMA, Ret. - jakvma3@comcast.net
Cindy Kruse - krusecindy@gmail.com 
Elizabeth Madarang - Emadarang@dasd.org
Mary Lee Meacham – WCASD - mmeacham@wcasd.net. 
Jan Pizarro – WCASD, Ret. – jan.pizarro72@gmail.com  
Jane Vardaro – WCASD, Ret. – jvardaro1@comcast.net 
CCRA’s Newsletter is published four times a year.  It is emailed directly to all of our members, and is also posted on our website as above.  Electronic newsletters can easily be shared with friends and colleagues, and offer interesting and pertinent direct internet links. We also send out occasional “email blasts” of current important literacy and educational updates and interesting items, as well as program reminders for your use.  Please watch for these. If you are not receiving your newsletter via your email address, please contact Jan Pizarro or Jane Dulin, as above.  If you have changed your email address, please advise us so that we can be sure to include you on our listserve.

"There is more treasure in books than in all the pirate's loot on Treasure Island." — Walt Disney
*** Remember to like the Chester County Reading Association on Facebook! ***
“Remember that in the end it will be teachers who make a difference in children’s lives.  It is the teachers who will either lead the change or resist and stymie it.  The focus of school change has to be on supporting teachers in their efforts to become more expert, and reorganizing all aspects of the educational system so that they can teach as expertly as they know how.” - Richard Allington
Mission Statement of the Chester County Reading Association
The mission of the Chester County Reading Association is to provide opportunities and resources to all who teach and promote lifelong literacy at home, at school, and in the community.

President’s Letter August 2017
Dear Colleagues,


Welcome back to a new year of programs and community projects with CCRA. I hope you will join us this year as we hear about some wonderful new titles in the world of children’s literature, learn how to keep our students engaged by using total participation techniques, converse with a panel of acclaimed authors and illustrators, and ponder the place of poetry across the curriculum. All of these topics will be discussed in our lineup of programs for 2017-2018. In addition, I hope you will consider attending and celebrating fifty years of literacy leadership at KSRA’s annual conference at the Hershey Lodge from Oct. 8-11, 2017. You won’t want to miss the wonderful line-up of speakers ready to teach, share, and motivate.


I am pleased to announce that CCRA was recognized as an Honor Council by ILA at this year’s annual conference in Orlando. Thank you for supporting our programs and community service projects that allow us to continually receive this recognition.


Several years ago, ILA began a period of reorganization that involved a new name, a new logo, and a renewed focus. Last year, I was privileged to be a part of KSRA’s ILA Transition Task Force. What this means is that in the coming year you may start to notice some differences at KSRA. Like ILA there will be a new name, a new logo, and a new focus. We will remain committed to providing opportunities and resources to educators and the community as we strive to make literacy accessible to all in PA, but there will be a renewed focus on how to best support our local councils. Discussions will be ongoing this year with our board and regional representatives on how CCRA can continue to serve our members in the best possible way. I will keep you posted as changes occur. In the meantime, please feel free to contact me with questions or concerns regarding transitions with ILA, KSRA, or CCRA.
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Last March many of us were saddened by the untimely passing of author Amy Krouse Rosenthal. Amy gifted us with many books for both children and adults. She had an incredibly positive outlook on the world and urged everyone to find the beauty and joy in the everyday things of life. In her book I Wish You More, Amy teams with illustrator Tom Lichtenheld to create a collection of wishes for all. As we embark on a new school year, I leave you with these three wishes from Amy’s book to ponder for your classroom or life in general:




I wish you more ups than downs.






I wish you more give than take.


 

I wish you more hugs than ughs.

And, I wish you all a wonderful year of learning and accomplishment.

Yours in literacy,

Rose 
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Chester County Reading Association 

2017-2018 Programs

Tuesday, Sept. 19, 2017    4:30 pm-7:00pm     

“What’s New in Children’s Literature: The Keystone to Reading Book Awards"

Learn about some of the best children’s literature titles from 2016 and how to participate in KSRA’s Keystone to Reading Book Award program. Titles from pre-school to middle school will be discussed.

Presenters: Rose Cappelli, Glendia Kennedy, Lynne Dorfman

Saturday, Nov. 11, 2017     8:30am-12:00pm     

“Total Participation Techniques with English Language Learners”

This interactive workshop will focus on the importance of creating engaging environments in classrooms that have English language learners (ELLs). Participants will explore essential ingredients for effectively teaching ELLs and experiment with various easy-to-use total participation techniques that focus on cognitively engaging all students in tasks that require higher-order thinking.
Presenter: Dr. Pérsida Himmele, Millersville University

Saturday, Jan. 13, 2018     8:30am-12:00pm     

Author Panel with Jennie Brown, Val Jones, Lisa/Robert Papp

Join us for a morning of fun with middle grade author Jennie K. Brown, picture book author Val Jones, and author/illustrators Lisa and Robert Papp. 

Thursday, April 12, 2018     4:30pm-7:00pm    

"Integrating Poetry Across the Curriculum"

Poetry can be the vehicle that brings learning alive in all curriculum areas. It can be used to summarize learning or take on the persona of a mathematical or scientific principle. Discover endless possibilities for using poetry in this interactive workshop.

Presenter: Jennifer L. Greene

                                        
CCRA Supports the Laundromat Library League

By Elizabeth H. Madarang
Arlene Rengert and Karen Iaobucci began the Laundromat Library League in 2014 in West Chester PA to bring books to those children who may not reside in literacy rich environments. Local laundromats as well as those in Philadelphia, Reading, Southeastern PA, New Jersey, Ohio, Virginia, and New York house the children’s libraries for young visitors who accompany their parent to wash and dry their belongings. Families are invited to read at the laundromat as well as “check out” books and return them again on their next visit. CCRA recognized the LLL in 2015 with the Literacy Award for promoting reading.
 The entire Laundromat Library League is operated by volunteers with various organizations supporting them through tax deductible financial contributions and book donations (a 501-C non profit). CCRA will collect both financial and children’s book donations at an upcoming meeting.

For more information on the Laundromat Library League, see their website: http://laundromatlibraryleague.org/team/ .

Nominations for Celebrate Literacy Award
By Tina Facciolli, Celebrate Literacy Chair

Each year CCRA honors a local organization, group, or person who has promoted literacy in our community.  This award searches for candidates who have shown exemplary accomplishments in any of the following areas: direct teaching at any level, organizing local literacy programs, promoting support from the public to enhance literacy, producing teaching materials or special media for literacy programs, conducting research in a field related to literacy, providing young people the opportunity to help in literacy activities, and conducting educational activities of a social, cultural, economic, or political nature in which literacy activities are included.

If you have any possible candidates, please send them to Tina Facciolli at tfacciolli1@verizon.net or mail to 127 Linden Street   West Chester, PA 19382-3737.  Please include a brief description of the person/organization, their contribution to literacy and how they may be contacted.
Student Ambassador Program

By Glendia Kennedy
CCRA will continue to support CCIU’s Teacher Leadership Academies by inviting these students to become our student ambassadors and attend our meetings for a membership fee of $5.00 this school year.  We hope to encourage these young people to become participating members of our professional organization and to continue professional memberships in CCRA and ILA when they are in college.  Presentations about a career in teaching and literacy awareness are given at Brandywine, Pennock’s Bridge, and Pickering Campuses each year.  If you have a son or daughter at one of these academies, please suggest that they join our organization.  If you need more information, please contact Glendia Kennedy at glendiakennedy@aol.com or call

610-764-9664. 

CCRA Membership Spotlight:  Sandy Shacklady-White  
By Tina Faccioli
Member Spotlight Interview Questions

1. What is your current job/position?

In May 2017, I became an educational consultant for PaTTAN-East which is part of the PA Bureau of Special Education after being a supervisor of special education in West Chester Area School District.  My initiative areas for PaTTAN are: legal procedures, special education leadership, autism, paraprofessionals, and SWPBIS

2. What are you reading now, or what is your most recent favorite book?

I am currently reading Better Conversations by Jim Knight
3. What are your hobbies/interests?

Travel, reading: young adult literature, professional development books especially in literacy and special education, historical fiction,- baking, being with friends and family 

4. What does CCRA mean to you? How long have you been a member and what keeps you coming back?

I have been a member since I was in college at WCU in the late 80s.  It helps me stay connected to what is happening in the field.  I enjoy attending the workshops where I can learn new strategies and/or current information that I can share with my colleagues. I find the newsletters informative and often the information in them lead me to exploring any resources listed such as web sites or books recommended.  
5. What are you most looking forward to in the coming weeks/months?

I am excited to be part of the CCRA board to help move initiatives forward to enhance the access to literacy for all people, especially our young students who are at crucial developmental stages in life. I also look forward to assisting in distributing information to professionals and families to help support children across the state in becoming contributing members of in an ever-changing society in the 21st century.  

CCRA Fall Fundraiser 2017

“Shopping and CCRA” – A Winning Combination!

By Rosemarie Batson
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Boscov’s “Friends Helping Friends” Shopping Passes
CCRA will be selling Boscov’s Department store’s “Friends Helping Friends” shopping passes at the first Program Meeting of the year on Tuesday, September 19th, “What’s New in Children’s Literature?” at the Chester County Intermediate Unit from 4:30 P.M. – 7:00 P.M. Please plan on purchasing a pass for $5 and receive the 25% discount shopping pass good for purchases made only on October 17, 2017 at any Boscov’s store. You are also eligible to win a $100 or $500 gift card. 

This is a “win-win” situation for CCRA and its members who purchase a shopping pass. CCRA directly receives the funds from the purchase of each pass, which will help further its literacy projects, and buyers get to enjoy savings off of purchases made at Boscov’s on October 17th. It is always a good idea to get a head start on your holiday shopping. What better way than with a “Friends Helping Friends” shopping pass?  Keep in mind that an additional benefit to you is that this $5 shopping pass purchase is also tax-deductible. Consider buying several for family and friends, too! It is noteworthy to mention that there is 100% participation from CCRA’S Board in this fundraising effort. 

FYI -Boscov’s offers the shopping passes to participating 501c and 170c non-profit organizations in communities throughout PA, NJ, NY, DE, MD, OH, and CT. Last year, “Friends Helping Friends Day” raised $600,000 for service organizations in communities with Boscov’s stores throughout Pennsylvania. 

Payment is by cash or check made out to: Chester County Reading Association. The passes will be available for purchase on September 19th near the Program registration desk, or ask any CCRA Board Member who is wearing a name tag for assistance.

Thank you for your support of CCRA and happy shopping! If you have any questions, contact Ro Batson at: rotutor723@aol.com
The Keystone to Reading Book Award Program
By Rose Cappelli and Glendia Kennedy

The Keystone to Reading Elementary Book Award has as its purpose to stimulate the reading of a variety of recently published trade books to or by students in Preschool through Grade 6. Participants are asked to read at least four of the books from the level that is most appropriate for their grade. Teachers can participate individually, as a grade level, or as a school. We ask for commitment by completing a participation form by December 1 of the current school year. The students vote for their favorite in the spring, and teachers submit the results to the committee chairs by March 15. 

Winners of the 2016--2017 Keystone to Reading Elementary Book Award are:

Preschool Level: 
Who Wants Broccoli? by Val Jones   
Primary Level: 
Simon’s New Bed by Christian Trimmer
Intermediate Level: 
Tucky Jo and Little Heart by Patricia Polacco
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Please join us for the Book and Author Luncheon at the 50th Annual Conference 

in Hershey on Monday, October 9 where the awards will be presented. In addition, we will present the 2017-2018 selections at a session on Monday, October 9 at 10:00. 

For more information, please contact Rose Cappelli (ryc1011@hotmail.com) or Glendia Kennedy (glendiakennedy@aol.com), or visit the KSRA website (www.ksrapa.org).

Happy reading!
2017-2018 Keystone to Reading Elementary Book Award Nominees

Preschool (Grades PreK – K):

A Hop Is Up by Kristy Dempsey

A Number Slumber by Suzanne Bloom

Be a Friend by Salina Yoon

City Shapes by Diana Murray

Daniel Finds a Poem by Micha Archer

It Is Not Time for Sleeping (A Bedtime Story) by Lisa Graff

Safe in a Storm by Stephen Swinburne

When Spring Comes by Kevin Henkes

Primary (Grades K-3):

A Bike Like Sergio’s by Maribeth Boelts

Groundhog’s Runaway Shadow by David Biedrzycki
Ida, Always by Caron Levis
Madeline Finn and the Library Dog by Lisa Papp

My Old Pal, Oscar by Amy Hest
Once Upon an Elephant by Linda Stanek
Slickety Quick: Poems About Sharks by Skila Brown
The Night Gardener by Terry and Eric Fan

TukTuk: Tundra Tale by Robin Currie
When Wilma Rudolph Played Basketball by Mark Weakland

Intermediate (Grades 3-6):
Hopping Ahead of Climate Change: Snowshoe Hares, Science, and Survival

by Sneed B. Collard III
Ocean Cousins: Mini Stories by Jerry Pallotta

Ruby Lee & Me by Shannon Hitchcock

Six Dots: A Story of Young Louis Braille by Jen Bryant

The First Step: How One Girl Put Segregation on Trial by Susan E. Goodman

The Sounds of All Things by Myron Uhlberg

The Tree in the Courtyard: Looking Through Anne Frank’s Window by Jeff Gottesfeld
Towers Falling by Jewell Parker Rhodes

When Green Becomes Tomatoes: Poems for All Seasons by Julie Fogliano
Wish by Barbara O’Connor

Calling All Chester County Teachers …
Do you love books?  Do you love to read recently published books to your students?  A good way to do that is to participate in the Keystone to Reading Elementary Book Awards so that your students can be involved in voting for a winner!

The Keystone to Reading Elementary Book Award has as its purpose to stimulate the reading of a variety of recently published trade books to or by students in Preschool through Grade 6. Participants are asked to read at least four of the books from the level that is most appropriate for their grade. Teachers can participate individually, as a grade level, or as a school. We ask for commitment by completing a participation form by December 1st of the current school year. The students vote for their favorite, and teachers submit the results to the committee chairs by March 15. 
Children’s Literacy Project

By Jean Kerrigan

     The Children’s Literacy Project is one of two special projects ongoing in our CCRA Community Involvement.   The project came into being through a wish by Friends’ Shelter in West Chester to have “new” books for children arriving at the shelter and especially upon leaving the shelter.  At times Community Volunteers in Medicine and St. Agnes’s Dorothy Day Room have also received donations from this source.  We are open to adding other charitable organizations which need books.   If you know of any such need, please inform Jean Kerrigan or anyone on the board.  Include a paper with your name and phone number and the name of the organization (and a contact person and phone number, if you know them).

     This project has been funded in part by grants from KSRA and largely by allocations from CCRA and occasionally by donations from individuals.   Recently Janet Wong, author of children’s poetry books, donated some of her poetry books and books of Chinese culture to this cause.   Mary Ann Mallory, Corresponding Secretary of CCRA, has donated a goodly number of her very gently used personal books that she read to students.  If you can spare any such books, we would be grateful.  If you have none to spare, perhaps you would be willing to buy a book to donate.  That would be wonderful!  The greatest need is for books for pre-school and early grades K, 1, and 2.  We accept books from preschool board and other books to grade 5.  Just bring the book to the next program (or the following one).   We will have a designated spot where you can place the books.  Include a notebook sheet with your name and email address so that we can acknowledge your gift.

     If you are interested in helping with this project, please let Jean Kerrigan or any board member know and leave a note with your name and phone number so that Jean can contact you.  Mainly the need is for people to examine the books to make sure that they are able to be categorized as “new, and then level the book, and place stickers in the book.  If there is a name in the book that can be covered by a Happy Reading sticker, we can categorize the book as “new.”  If not, we have other organizations which accept used materials.   Most work can be done in daytime or evening, depending on your availability.  The other need is for delivery of books.  That takes some stamina and is done in the daytime.  In either case you would work only about once per month at most. 

     We hope you will consider offering a book or your time to this effort.  If you have any questions about this project, contact Jean Kerrigan at jakvma3@comcast.net or at 610-431-4921. 
Additional CCRA Information

By Rosemarie Batson

If you are not current with your dues, you can get an application online at: www.ksrapa.org, or on our new website at:  http://ccra-pa.weebly.com/.  Click on LINKS at the top of the home page and you can access KSRA from there, or pay at one of the program meetings.

If you just retired, your membership is free for the first year. Upon request, contact CCFRA Treasurer Jane Schultz at: mjschultz46@hotmail.com for more information.

Our Board Meeting Minutes are posted online on our new website:  http://ccra-pa.weebly.com/.  Click on the ABOUT heading at the top of the home page to get to the minutes.  The March 2016 Minutes are currently posted. You can also access our minutes online at: www.ksrapa.org and click on Local Councils, and then click on Chester County Reading Association. In this way, you will be able to see what is accomplished at our board meetings and get more information about projects we are involved in to promote literacy in the county. You can also access KSRA from CCRA’S website as mentioned above. 

Thank you for continuing your membership in KSRA/CCRA.  We hope that you will attend as many of our meetings as you can this coming year.  Please share this information with your friends and colleagues, too.  Act 48 hours are offered at every meeting.

A Special Offer for Retirees
By Rose Cappelli
Have you recently retired, or are you planning to retire soon? If so, you are probably sifting through a lifetime’s accumulation of teaching materials, deciding what to keep, what to discard, and what to pass along to a colleague. You might also be thinking about your affiliations with professional organizations such as CCRA and KSRA, wondering whether or not those memberships will continue to serve you in your retirement years. 

What are the benefits of remaining an active member of CCRA and KSRA? First of all, you have devoted many years to helping students become literate human beings because you care about them and the future. It’s not that you haven’t stopped caring, it’s just that you want more time to pursue some personal goals. CCRA and KSRA were established, in part, to promote reading as a life-long habit, and to support research and effective instruction in literacy through advocacy and quality professional development for teachers. Your membership will help to ensure that these goals continue to provide benefits to students locally and across the state. 

Perhaps you are considering keeping a hand in teaching by doing some tutoring. As a seasoned educator, you might even be asked to provide advice to parents (who may be your own children) or beginning teachers on literacy issues. If so, you will want to remain current on best teaching practices and relevant research. Through our informative programs, newsletters, and conferences, CCRA and KSRA can help you do that.

In retirement, you may be looking for ways to give back to your community. Membership in CCRA can also offer a variety of volunteer opportunities. You can read to preschool students, help assemble book baskets for less fortunate families, or gather and deliver reading materials for use in public places. You might even consider becoming a member of CCRA’s Board of Directors. Many of our current board members are retirees who continue to advocate for literacy.

But perhaps most importantly, remaining active in CCRA and KSRA will provide continuing contact with friends and colleagues who care about literacy and helping children grow in their love of learning.

Still not sure? To help you with your decision, CCRA is offering a free one year membership renewal to first year retirees. Take a year to think about how maintaining your CCRA/KSRA membership can help you continue to reach students and remain a loyal supporter of literacy in Pennsylvania. What have you got to lose?  To take advantage of this opportunity, please contact CCRA Treasurer Jane Schultz when your membership renewal is due.
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